
 
MINUTES of MEETING of 



the New Year.  
 



Councillor McCuish suggested that rather than waiting for a report from Officers to then be 
reviewed by Members and the public that stakeholders and Members get together and 
suggest solutions for consideration by council officers in the first instance. 
 
The Committee agreed that this could be a useful approach and asked the Committee 
Manager to explore the practicalities of it. 
 
Question from Ian Stevenson, Gallanach Road Resident 
 
The below question was read out by the Committee Manager; 
 
I would like to ask for an update on an improvement to signage within the metered parking 
area on Gallanach Road to prevent campervans using the area as an overnight camp site. 
 
If the current TRO does not support the prohibition of campervans then how do we start 
the process to amend it? 
 
Response from Officers 
 
In the absence of a relevant officer the Committee Manager confirmed that a response to 
each question from Mr Stevenson would be sent to him and the Area Committee. 
 
Question from Julian Senior, Coll Community Council 
 
Councillor Mary-Jean Devon read out a question on behalf of Mr Julian Senior about a  
lack of mains water supply on Coll which had been ongoing for over 10 years leaving 
residents of over 100 homes out with the village of Arinagour without mains water and 
asked the Area Committee to write to Scottish Water as a matter of urgency. 
 





 
In addition to the submitted presentation, the Committee noted that additional funding of 
£2.3 million had been secured from Westminster to add to the Warm Homes Fund project 
for homes hard to heat with work expected to start in March/April 2021; that ACHA was 
working with NHS Highland by providing office infrastructure for assisting with Covid-19 
vaccinations for the elderly; and that there are funds available in the  Community Action 
Fund with commun



 
1. noted the contents of the report; and 
 
2. commended the work being done by the school, particularly in response to the 

Covid-19 pandemic. 
 
(Reference: Report by Acting Head Teacher, Tobermory High School, dated 9 December 
2020, submitted) 
 

 10. NOMINATION TO OBAN AND LORN COMMUNITY ENTERPRISE BOARD 
(ATLANTIS LEISURE)  

 


